
 

 

 Dear praying Friends 

“ But thou, Bethlehem Ephratah, though thou be little among the thousands of Judah, 
yet out of thee shall he come forth unto me that is to be ruler in Israel; whose goings 
forth have been from of old, from everlasting” Micah 5: 2 
Ministry:  
Greeting to you all in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We would love to thank you for your 
faithful support and prayers for our family and ministry. We are excited to report you again about the Lord’s 
ministry in Lebanon. This year was very challenging but the Lord blessed us in many ways, we’ve seen 
many people coming to the Lord through this difficult time in the world through our visitation ministry. As 
you know the war between Israel and Palestinians in Gaza affected the people in Lebanon. And in the last 
few months, we are seeing may people fleeing from the boarded of Lebanon and Israel because of the 
situation in Gaza. Unemployment is very high, without monthly salary which affected their lives physically, 
emotionally, and spiritually. I am serving as a Christian counselor in one of the hardest prisons in Lebanon, 
the Lord is using me to reach many prisoners to the gospel. 
 
Special thanks for some churches that supported us in this difficult time by sending their special support to 
our ministry to continue helping the Lebanese people physically and spiritually. the money that you sent us 
is being used to help many needy people in Lebanon (monthly boxes of food supplies, medical support, 
vouchers, Christmas gifts for children and adult, financial support for the neediest people).  
 
Family: 
Our daughters Abigail and Annabell are helping us a lot in the ministry. My lovely wife Denise, she is 
involved in every ministry in church especially with ladies and refugees. 
 
Ministry needs: 
We are still praying and seeking God regarding buying the property (over $300,000) because the landlord 
is increasing our lease every year, and we are planning to remodel our church building, so we need your 
support regarding this project. Thank you for your support and your prayers especially in this time. Please 
continue praying for our financial support because we lack more support. If you can help send your funds 
to our mission board. Thank you again, May the Lord bless you. We have sent some pictures of reaching 
out for the needy in our city.  
 
Lebanon New Address                          Board Address                                     Sending Church 
Hani Dekho                                              B.E.M.A                                        Auburn Hills Baptist Ch. 
Near Lecico                                        4744 Winchester Pike                            3889 N.Squirrel Rd. 
Facing Parcours des Saveurs               Columbus, OH 43232                          Auburn Hills Mi 48326 
Kfarchima- Lebanon                           phone: (614)833-0488                         Pastor Dr. John Marine 
Phone (961) 327-2386                   BEMAMissions@sbcglobal.net 
hanidekho@yahoo.com                      judy@bemamissions.org 
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   distributing carpets for the needy 
 

 

 

       

 

 

Helping people with medications 
 

 

 



 

 

                      

 

          Helping two ladies with eye exams and eye operations                                     

 

 

            

 

 

Feed the needy with breads and pastries  
 



 

 

     

 

Giving food supplies for the poor and needy people in our village  
 

 

   

 

Feeding the needy 
 

 



 

 

 

    

Celebrating Christmas with the children in our village and distributing gifts 

  
 

         

In the Christmas occasion, our church ladies distributed gifts for the mothers in 
our village to put the joy of Christmas in their life  
 

Thank you for supporting our church to achieve some needs of our people in the village 


